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Minutes of the meeting of the Finance and Staffing and Policy Committee held on 17 September 2024, 
commencing at 11.00am at The Pavilion in the Park, Victory Park. 
 

Present: Councillors    D Dale (Chair of the Committee) 
        A Cross 

C Fewster 
G Lindsay 
C White    
                             

In Attendance:           Town Clerk – Jeni Marshall 
 
Apologies  Cllr. D Balster  
                        
FSP60/24 To receive apologies  

Apologies were received as above   
 
FSP61/24 To approve the minutes of the last meeting of the Committee  

The minutes of the last meeting (13 August 2024) were approved and duly signed. 
 
FSP62/24 To receive any declarations of interest 

None received 
 
FSP63/24 To receive any representations from member of the public 

None present 
 
Finance matters 
 
FSP64/24 To receive a recommendation from the Recreation committee giving the Clerk 

authority to purchase tools, equipment, and authorise repairs as required within the 
maintenance budget 
After due consideration the committee approved the recommendation. 

 
FSP65/24  To verify and sign the bank reconciliation and original bank statements 

The bank statements and reconciliations were approved and duly approved. 
 
FSP66/24              To receive the financial report and consider expenditure in line with the budget 

The Financial report and expenditure were approved. 
 

FSP67/24 To agree virements between budget headings 
The Clerk requested the following: 

• unused budgets are deleted to make the report easier to read. 

• The code ‘Bank Interest’ be moved to the Finance budget as it is in the wrong 
coding. 

• the Newsletter budget is now digital, so this budget be vired to the Rugby Pavilion 
Maintenance budget  

• The events budget has £1000 added to it due to a donation from John Lewis 
 

After due discussion these actions were agreed 
 

FSP68/24 To note and approve income and expenditure transactions from 14 August – 11 
    September 

The Clerk handed out a revised sheet taking expenditure to the 16 September. 
The income and expenditure was noted and approved. 
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FSP69/24 To approve the purchase of a console table for the office up to the value of £100 
It was agreed that the new table was needed as a reception desk, and this was duly 

 approved. 
 
FSP70/24 To receive an update on staffing matters 

The Clerk reported that the new Ranger is working out well and the staffing  
 situation is working well at present. 

 
FSP71/24 To agree a date and time for staff appraisals 

The Clerk agreed to arrange a date for October and either Councillors Dale or  
 Cross would attend. 

 
FSP72/24 To consider the Project Officers contracted hours 

The Project Officer has now been working a four-day week for 6 months. Members 
 considered whether to continue with a four-day week and agreed that the Projects 
 did need these additional hours and therefore agreed to continue this for another 6 
 months. 

 
FSP73/24 To confirm the date and time of the next meeting 

The next meeting is scheduled for 15 October 2024 at 11am. 
 
 

Signed  
  
Dated  
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